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Playing today...
Learning for tomorrow
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From the Board of Directors…

REMINDER:

September 1, 2021
                                                

TO:               Marshall Child Development Center (MCDC) Membership

FROM            Eleasa Wilson/ MCDC Registrar

SUBJECT:      MCDC Annual Membership and Registration Drive – Enrolled Members

Greetings MCDC families! It is time once again for our annual membership and registration drive.  The membership and registration drive begins on September 1, 2021, and ends on October 1, 2021.   Enrolled members must pay the membership and registration fees to remain enrolled.  If you became an enrolled member in August 2021 and paid your fees in full, your fees will carry over.

Please provide payment for: 

· Membership fee ($75 per family), and

· Registration fees ($35 per enrolled child).

Enrolled members are also required to submit the updated Membership Renewal Form that is attached.  Please fill out the form, sign it, and email to Kelli.L.Wright@nasa.gov or return the form to someone in the front office.

All checks should be made payable to MCDC and deposited in the tuition box located in the MCDC lobby (Bldg 4346), or mailed to:

MCDC

P.O. Box 9138

MSFC, AL 35812

  

Thank you,

Eleasa Wilson

MCDC Registrar

From the Director….!

Well, October is off to a crazy start, just like the past crazy year!  The center will be closed tomorrow October 1st due to an emergency water outage that will be affecting several buildings, including ours.  This emergency outage is scheduled by Huntsville Utilities and the Army to repair a main water leak that they don’t believe will make it until the weekend.  This is to avoid an unplanned outage if the main water line was to break.
Due to the Activities Building not being available this year, we are having to be creative and still provide a fun family activity.  This is our plan:

MCDC Fall Festival: October 22nd
Center will close at 5pm
Fall Festival 5pm-6pm All Outdoors
Costumes welcome

Hot dogs, Popcorn, Drinks and Snowcones can be picked up in cafeteria (then taken outside to eat)

Bounce House on Preschool Playground and Explorer Playground

Games/Activities supervised by staff on each playground

Goodie Bags given out when exiting

In the event of rain; Festival cancelled and we will hand out goodie bags at the classrooms fall parties.  

The MCDC staff will be responsible for all of the games, but we do need your help for the cake walk.  Please donate cakes, cookies, or any sweet goodies for our cake walk.  These can be brought in anytime before the festival starts and left with someone in the front offices.

We hope that this will be a fun and safe activity for your family!! 

Upcoming Events:

October 1st=
Center Closed due to emergency water outage by Huntsville Utilities to repair a leak in a main pipe

October 1st=
Jessie’s Wedding Shower 11:00-12:00pm; MCDC Cafeteria
October 4th-8th=
Kelli out of the office

October 7th=
Possible visit from Sparky and the Fire Department

October 7th=
Board Meeting

October 11th=
Center Closed for Columbus Day

October 12th-15th=
Cecilia out of the office

October 13th=
Visit from Randolph 9am

October 20th=
Preschool Field Trip to Gullion Farms 

October 21st=
Board Meeting

October 22nd=
Fall Festival 5pm-6pm

October 25th=
Melissa out of the office

October 29th=
Kristen’s Baby Shower 12:30-2:30pm; MCDC Library
Coming Up in November:
Pictures with Spoiled Rotten Photography 2nd-4th

Staff Meeting/CCEP Training 4th 6pm-8pm
Board Meetings 4th and 18th 

LEAD Conference for staff 6th
Usborne Books and More Book Fair 8th-10th 

Center Closed 11th
Cecilia out of the office 12th
Tentative Thanksgiving Lunch 18th
Derrick out 19th-26th
Madison’s Baby Shower 19th
Center Closed 25th
Melissa out of the office 26th-30th 
Hello from (Infant A)
 
Hello parents of Infant A!  Can you believe it is October?  Where has the time gone?  We have a fun month planned full of cute fall themed artwork and projects.   We also will be doing some awesome sensory projects, with fall colors.

Now that the weather has cooled down, we can’t wait to get the babies out to enjoy the cooler weather.  Speaking of weather, please update your infants spare clothing, with weather appropriate clothes and a lightweight jacket or hoodie to be left at the center.  We are looking forward to an awesome month watching your infant grow and learn!

The Beautiful Babies (Infant B)

Greetings from Infant B the Beautiful Babies!  Our days are amazing because we have such a group of sweethearts.  Our days are filled with language.  Here we will learn that our class is creative in using language.  Many people don’t know babies first form of language, so let’s look at the very first form of language in infants.  The crying reflex is a baby’s brilliant attention getting tool.  Crying works by making us want to respond immediately.  Your babies 3-word vocabulary is whimper, cry, and shriek.

At birth your newborn’s powerful wails are a welcome sign that your baby is healthy.  We are grateful for a baby’s ability to cry it is a care givers language.  Babies are equipped with the ability to cry from the first moments of life.  Crying helps the newborn let you know when it’s time to meet their needs because infants do not come with instructions.  Crying will be language for a long time until they start words.  


Babies are so intelligent to cry and communicate what they need and want.  It’s a super tool for an infant teacher.  Most teachers get while working with younger children, “How do you understand them?”.  It is through their cries that they communicate, and we learn their different cries and what they mean.  Have a great month and we enjoy all language from our sweet babies.

Farmtastic (Creeper A)

Greetings and a “Hey Yall” from the farmtastic Creeper A class.  We have flown through the month of September and arrived at the fall month of October.  We love this season because it allows us more outside time; not too hot or too cold.  If it’s not raining, outside fun will be had by all.  In this month of October, we will indulge in some Harvest fun.  During this time there will be activities that we will get dirty, so we will let you know when to dress your child in old clothes.  Please check and make sure your child has at least 3 changes of weather appropriate clothing that are labeled with their name and a sweater for outside play on chilly days.  Have Fun!
Upcoming Events:

· October 11th-Center Closed

· October 22nd-Fall Festival

What we will be learning:

We will experience the harvest/fall season through different activities and different taste tests.

Reminders:

· Please sign in and out daily

· Label all children’s belongings

The Little Owls (Creeper B)
Happy fall!  It is a beautiful time to be outdoors.  This month we will be observing the changes that fall brings.  We all will enjoy the beautiful colors of the leaves and the cooler temperatures.  Please make sure to send your child a jacket and extra clothes for the cooler weather.
This month in Creeper B, we will be practice using our gross motor skills.  We will be learning to pull up to a standing position and will use push toys to assist us in learning to walk.  Parents can help with this at home by holding your child’s hands and allowing them to practice pulling up and standing.  They all seem to love this and are eager to learn!

We want to wish a Happy Birthday to two sweet little owls, born on October 22nd and October 30th.

Important Dates:

October 11th= Center Closed for Columbus Day

October 22nd= Fall Festival

The Busy Bees (Toddler A)

Happy October, Toddler A!  We are excited to be talking about nocturnal animals this month.  We will be discovering all about bats, owls, hedgehogs, and raccoons.  Don’t forget about MCDC’s Fall Festival on the 22nd of this month.  Toddler Nation has a lot of fun activities planned.  We hope to see you there!  Be sure to check out monthly article on fun and easy fall activities to do with your toddler at home!
Reminders:

· Apply sunscreen each morning

· Check cubby for extra clothes

· Nap mats and water cups need to be taken home each Friday

· Feel free to contact us with any questions or concerns

We have 3 birthdays to celebrate this month!

Clever Foxes (Toddler B)
Hello Parents, 
Happy October everyone!   This year has really flown by!   For the month of October, our focus will be on pumpkins. We will be learning about a pumpkins shape, size, color, and more. We are happy to be celebrating Mrs. Kristen’s pregnancy, with a baby shower on October 29th!  So mark your calendars and stop by between 12:30 and 2:30 to give the “mom-to-be” warm wishes. Have a safe and fun month! 

Toddler B Teachers 

Adventure Awaits (Explorer A)
Theme: Rainbows

Reminders:

· Daily sheets- make sure you are taking home your child’s daily sheet daily and reading it.  There is a lot of important information on there; potty schedule, eating for the day, items needed, important notes, and what we focused on for the day.

· Drop-off-When dropping child off please do not stay long.  This sometimes makes it more difficult for the child.  A kiss, hug, and letting them know you will be back later and say goodbye is perfect.  This lets them know they are loved, they are safe, and you will return.
Important Dates:

· October 11th-Center Closed

· October 22nd-Fall Festival

Fun and exciting news:

· We have lad a lot of children transitioning in and out of our class in the last few months.  We miss all our old friends but are so excited to meet our new friends.  

· Look for special activities coming in October.  It will be a fun month.  Our fall festival is on October 22nd.  This year we will be dressing up as skittles.  Have your child be a skittle in their favorite color or dress in multi colors like a rainbow.  

· Check out the lesson plan weekly for more fun activities.
Underwater Explorers (Explorer B)

Happy Fall, October!  We are going to have a great month full of Exploring Rainbows, color mixing and the colorful food we eat.

Reminders:

· 11th CLOSED for Columbus Day

· 22nd Skittle Dress-up Day

· 22nd FALL FESTIVAL

· BIG GREEN BUS Tuesdays at 9:30-10 am 

· SOCCER SHOTS on Fridays @ 9:30 -10am

Dr. Laura Horsch, a child psychologist in Menlo Park, Calif., says that separation anxiety is a normal occurrence in toddlers, and suggests parents stick to daily routines to encourage toddlers to overcome their issues…  Therefore, it’s important for parents to keep their morning goodbyes consistent and short.

Fall is a wonderful time to be outdoors. With the morning dew, we are noticing wet shoes and socks. We request that you to send in a change of socks and shoes for each day if you would like your child changed into dry shoes after morning outside play time. And remember to sunscreen before school. We will reapply in the afternoon as needed. 

The Marvelous Monsters (Pre-C)

Fall is finally here, and we have lots of fun and exciting activities planned for this month.  The Field Trip to Gullion Farms will be on the 20th and our Fall Festival will be Friday the 22nd.  We sure hope to see everyone at our events!  Our study for this month will be: All Things Fall! This will include a variety of activities about what we love about this season.  We will focus this month on encouraging self-esteem and are currently working on ideas to improve/empower the children to come into the room in the mornings.

The participation taking place with the letter bags has been great and the children are having a good time while learning.  The verbal interaction is so important, especially with their descriptive language.  Please help remind your child to bring in something different from home they will be excited to talk about on Fridays for Show and Tell.


Thank you for your continued support and encouragement.  It really makes a difference when the children know there is communication taking place between the teachers and their parents.  Welcome to our new families joining our classroom!  If, at any time, you have questions or concerns regarding your child please let us know.

Wish list: relaxation/sleep music CD’s, treasure box items, and fall decorations.

The Superhero’s (Pre-B)
Quote of the Month: “A fallen leaf is nothing more than a Summer’s wave goodbye.”-Unknown
Happy October.  We have a fun filled fall planned in Pre-B.  This month our study unit will be focused on nocturnal animals.  The study will include: Bats, Rats, Owls, Spiders, and Tarantulas.  We are excited to discover and learn many new things this October.  We have a field trip planned for October 20th to Gullion Farms, we strongly encourage you to join is for the field trip.  It is a wonderful learning experience and memory for the family.  Our fall party in Pre-B will be on October 29th, your child may dress up that day.  We will have a sign-up sheet for the party put out a couple weeks before.  We truly appreciate your support and cooperation.  You’re important to your child’s early childhood academic journey.  If you have questions, concerns, or ideas, we encourage you to communicate with us.  You can always call, leave a note, or set up a conference.

Parent reminders:

· Your child will need jacket and new clothes for their cubby with the weather changes.

· They still need a water bottle daily.  Don’t forget to pick up those lesson plans and to check the daily notes.
Important Dates:

· October 11th 
Closed

· October 20th 
Field Trip

· October 22nd 
Fall Festival

· October 29th
Fall Party

Article: “What’s Lost When We Rush Kids Through Childhood.”- https://www.edutopia.org/article/whats-lost-when-we-rush-kids-through-childhood 

The Hopping Frogs (Pre-A)
Dear Parents,


October begins the holiday season and the children are beginning to be very excited about the different coming events.  We hope to enjoy the magical sights, sounds, smells, colors, and good cheer that fall brings to our senses.


Last month you were given copies of our classroom rules and the rules for receiving gold sticks/check marks on the progress reports.  Please review these rules everyday with your child.  We want to maintain an environment that promotes learning.


Each week we are focusing on a color, a shape, a number, and a letter.  We would also like for each child to learn their birthdate and address.


We have one friend celebrating their 5-year-old birthday this month.  We wish him/her a Happy Birthday!


The themes for this month are community places and people (parts 1 & 2) and apples/pumpkins.  The letters are A, N, O, and D.  Because of the circumstances in September we will not schedule parent/teacher conferences until next month or later in the year.  We do apologize. 

We are going on a field trip October 20th and the center will have a fall festival on October 22nd.  Details for each event will be given closer to the dates.

Reminders:

· Nap things should be carried home for washing on your child’s last school day of the week and brought back to school on his/her first day back
· Please bring a water bottle for your child each day.  They can be filled here at the school.  Please be sure to take them home daily to be washed.
· The temperature outside is changing.  Your child needs at least one change of clothing (weather appropriate) in their cubby.
We will be closed October 11th in observance of Columbus Day.
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